
As a school, we were all very excited to be able to join together to celebrate Christmas, without 

having to be separated into isolated class groups. 

This meant, that for the first time since 2019, we had a whole school Christmas play, a Christmas 

lunch and a party. 

Our Christmas play this year was called Lights, Camel, Action and was based on the theme of Strictly 

Come Dancing, whilst telling the Christmas story. We all worked really hard to learn lines, songs and 

dances. The children in St. Andrew’s class were the main characters, and the rest of school all learnt 

songs and dance routines that were performed throughout the show. We put on three 

performances for our families and each show ended with the whole school performing a song, with 

actions, together. 

 

The RAF kindly organised a party for us in school. In the morning we had lots of party games with 

prizes, dancing and even a bit of karaoke. There was a photo booth where we could have pictures 

taken with funny hats and glasses and the hall was decorated with disco lights.  

In the afternoon we had a visit from an amazing magician who did all kinds of tricks and even 

managed to make the teachers jewellery appear in his pockets! Some of the children were invited up 

on stage to take part in the show and perform tricks. 

 



We finished the week with a delicious Christmas lunch. The tables in the hall were all decorated, and 

we invited the school governors to come and eat with us. The children in Year 6 served our lunches 

to us and we enjoyed sitting with children from different classes. After lunch, the whole school 

walked up to church where we took part in a Christingle service, and the church was illuminated by 

the light of the candles from the Christingles we had made. 

 

We hope you all had a peaceful Christmas and we wish everyone a happy New Year. 


